
 

   

JUNE 2017 

Town of Stewiacke  

Newsletter  

UPCOMING EVENTS  
 

June 1st - Business & Tourism Net-

working Breakfast 8:00AM -  Le-

gion 

June 3rd - STARS Indoor Picnic - 

11:00AM Stewiacke Baptist Church 

June 9th - 10th  Ravenous for 

Rhubarb Festival check out page 12 

June 10th - Rhubarb Jam -  

Baptist Church 7:30PM  

June 23rd - Water & Waste Water 

Invoices Distributed 

Recreation Summer camps - For 

more information see page 7 

July 1st -  Canada Day Celebrations 

- Shubenacadie Hay Days 

July 6th continuing weekly Junior 

Golf Day Clinics Fox Hollow 

July 8th - Gordon Croweôs 90th 

Birthday Celebration - United 

Church 2:00PM 

August 4th - 6th Stewiacke Town 

Days  

Important information for residents  

A CALL-OUT FOR  VOLUNTEERS 
 

Big Brothers Big Sisters is currently look-

ing for volunteers who are interested in be-

coming In School Mentors in the Stewiacke 

area.  The program provides a child with 

the opportunity to be matched with a volun-

teer for 1 hour per week on school property.  

The focus is on fun related activities such 

as playing in the gym, reading, doing crafts, 

computer games and simply talking.  As a 

result of the In School Mentor Program, we 

have seen amazing changes in a childôs lev-

el of self-esteem, confidence and their abil-

ity to interact positively with others.  Itôs a 

small commitment that makes a big differ-

ence! 
 

If you or someone you know is interested in 

learning more about the program, please 

call Mary at 902-895-4562. 

CONGRATULATIONS  
 

To Jennifer Tibert for receiving the Volun-

teer Award on April 18, 2017. 
 

Jennifer has lived in Stewiacke for more 

than 30 years and has volunteered almost 

since day one. She has been involved with 

the preschool/playschool and followed her 

children through elementary school to high 

school, helping any way she could. She 

worked with the PTA, ran fundraisers, and 

went on school trips. She was involved 

with Town Day celebrations, including the 

Townôs centennial.  
 

Jennifer dreamt up the idea and organized 

the Annual Flaunt and Flash Car Show as 

part of the Ravenous for Rhubarb Festival 

and has run a spectacular show for the last 

10 years. Jennifer personifies community 

spirit as she is always found contributing to 

social events through traditional methods or 

simply by dressing to theme or driving her 

station wagon around town with a lit 

Christmas tree on the roof for the Townôs 

tree lighting evening.  

STEWIACKE TOWN DAY  

PARADE ROUTE CHANGE 
 

Council were in favour of the 

change of the Parade Route on May 

18th. Please note the following 

changes to the route:  
 

ß Start at Alweather Windows ï up 

George Street and onto Kitchener 

ß Up Kitchener Street and turn 

onto Main Street at the Green 

( turning in front of the Town 

Hall) 
ß Down Main Street East to River-

side Avenue 

ß Down Riverside Avenue to Joffre 

Street 

ß Up Joffre Street to Asquith Avenue 

ß Up Asquith Avenue  and disburse   
 

Please share this information as the 

newsletter is just distributed to the 

Town of Stewiacke.  
 

 
Rhubarb Pie Sale ð

pre- order up to 
June 5th  at the 

Town Office. 
$10.00/pie.  

This is a fundraiser 
for the new  

playground at  
Dennis Park. 
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Administration  902-639-2231 

Parks & Recreation  902-639-2111 

After Hours  

Emergency  

902-897-7823 

Water Treatment 

Plant  

902-639-2899 

Public Works  

Administration 

902-639-2125 

Library 902-639-2481 

Stewiacke Fire 

Department 

902-639-2301 

RCMP 902-639-2366 

CONTACT INFORMATION  

COUNCIL MEMBERS 

Mayor Wendy Robinson  

wrobinson@stewiacke.net 

902-805-9393 

Councillor Roseanne Chapman  

rchapman@stewiacke.net 

902-639-9009 

Councillor Mary Commo 

mcommo@stewiacke.net  

902-805-9104 

Deputy Mayor Susan Creelman 

screelman@stewiacke.net  

902-639-9363 

Councillor Rebecca Rogers-Laing  

rrogers-laing@stewiacke.net 

(902) 289-2009  

Councillor Chad Ramsey 

cramsey@stewiacke.net 

Councillor Russell Stoddart 

rstoddart@stewiacke.net 

902-639-1500 

DOG CONTROL  
Spring is upon us and summer is fast ap-

proaching. With this in mind, we all want to 

be outside. The Town of Stewiacke has al-

ready started getting calls about barking dogs. 

No one wants to listen to a dog barking, when 

they are on their deck reading, barbequing or 

just enjoying the day. 
 

A common response from owners about bark-

ing complaints is ñThey are dogs, they are 

supposed to barkò. While this is true, it is an 

ownerôs responsibility to control the behavior 

of their dog. So if you own a dog and are go-

ing to work, running to the store or just dis-

tracted by other things, please do not leave 

your dog outside unattended. Dogs want to be 

where people are, and will often bark to be 

with you. 
 

Under Town of Stewiacke 2002 ï 12  By-law 

Section 7, any owner of a dog who 

ñpersistently disturbs the quiet of the neigh-

bourhood by barking, howling or otherwiseò 

is guilty of an offence. This offence carries a 

fine of not less than $200 and not more than 

$500 and to imprisonment of not more than 3 

months in default of payment thereof. 
 

Dog Tags 
Although dogs tags are due on or before Janu-

ary 31st each year, it is not too late! Tags can 

be purchased for $15.00 year round. 

WATER & WASTE WATER BILL-

ING  
Bills will be distributed on June 23rd and 

will be due on July 23rd. Please contact the 

Town office if you would like to make pay-

ment arrangements to suit your needs.  
 

Reminder: If 2 billings are in arrears, 

water service will be discontinued without 

further notice. Before service is restored, 

all arrears and a $50.00 reconnection 

charge must be paid. Interest on overdue 

amounts is calculated at 1.5% per month or 

part thereof (18% per annum). 

 

If a payment plan is not followed through 

there will be an automatic disconnection 

without notice. 
 

It is a courtesy to have a disconnect notice 

delivered to your home prior to the discon-

nection date. If the office does not receive 

any correspondence we will be disconnect-

ing your water services the following 

Monday after the due date.  
 

Payments can be made online, telephone 

banking, in person, by mail or by dropping 

payment off after hours in the drop off slot 

located outside the building.  

INTERIM TAX BILLING  
The Interim Taxes were distributed on April 

30th which were due  May 30th. If you have 

not paid your tax bill, please advise the Town 

Office on payment arrangements as you will 

be charged a late penalty monthly. 

ADMINISTRATION INFORMATION 

The Municipal Government Act (MGA) states ñProperty shall be put for 

tax sale if taxes which includes sewer are in arrears for the preceding 

three fiscal yearsò. 

CANADIAN RED CROSS 
 

The Truro Branch offers many different 

types of assistance:  

 

The Bed Loan Program provides loans of 

home-use hospital beds to Nova Scotia res-

idents with delivery, pick up and installa-

tion provided.  

 

The Canadian Red Cross Short Term 

Health Equipment Loan Program allows 

people to return home from hospital earlier 

and gives independence and dignity to 

those in palliative care. Individuals can re-

ceive aids such as wheelchairs, walkers, 

bath seats, benches, commodes and toilet 

seats, crutches and canes, bed handles and 

other durable medical equipment. For more 

information please contact: Truro Service 

Centre Telephone: (902) 895-3894 

 

SWIMMING POOLS 
 

The Town of Stewiacke does not have a 

Swimming Pool Bylaw or Policy. However 

we strongly suggest you contact your Home 

Owners Insurance Policy to determine wheth-

er or not they do require one. This is includes 

any pool that is 3.3ft in depth. 
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ILLEGAL DUMPING 
Please report illegal dump sites by phon-

ing 902-895-4777 

NEVER MISS ANOTHER  

COLLECTION DAY OR CLEAN 

UP WEEK! 
 

We now have a new online customized 

calendar and reminder service. A collec-

tion schedule unique to your home ad-

dress can be printed, synced with your 

own electronic calendar, or you can re-

ceive weekly reminders by phone, email 

or Twitter.  Check out the  Townôs web-

site for more information!  

If you have an issue with your Garbage Col-

lection please do not hesitate to contact Da-

las at the Town Office (902) 639-2231 or by 

email: dalas@stewiacke.net she will be glad 

to assist you. 

Reminder: If your collection day falls on a 

Holiday then date will be that Saturday.  

WASTE MANAGEMENT 

ODORS AND FLIES IN YOUR  

COMPOST?  
Ý Place wet food waste in boxboard or 

wrap using one sheet of newspaper. 

Ý Alternate layers of wet waste (e.g., food) 

with layers of dry waste (e.g., leaves) 

Ý Place the cart curbside for every collec-

tion even if it's not full.  

Ý Store the cart outside in a ventilated, 

shady, convenient location, away from 

outdoor activity.  

Ý Fruit flies are more common during 

warm weather.  In the kitchen capture 

fruit flies with a bowl of vinegar covered 

with plastic wrap with several small 

holes in it. 

Ý Wetness contributes to odours in summer 

and freezing in winter.  By wrapping wet 

food waste in soiled/non-recyclable paper 

and boxboard (e.g., paper towel, cereal 

boxes), you can reduce wetness & 

odours, and help prevent nuisances. 

CURBSIDE COMPOSTING  
 

 

What's Out 
ashes and cigarette butts 

foil, stretch wrap 

diapers or feminine hygiene products 

plastic bags (i.e. kitchen catchers) 

compostable/biodegradable bags 

metal 

glass 

plastics 

wood thicker than your thumb 

 

What's In 
vegetables, fruit and peelings 

coffee grounds, filters, tea bags 

table scraps, including meat, bones, fish 

pasta 

solid dairy products 

waste paper towels, tissue, napkins 

paper fast food containers (i.e. pizza box-

es) 

paper plates & cups 

floor sweepings 

grass, leaves & twigs 

pet waste 

sawdust, shavings & woodchips 

BACKYARD COMPOSTING 
Organic materials have been banned 

from landfill since 1997. Backyard 

composters do not have to be compli-

cated. You may decide to compost 

using an open pile, to construct a basic 

wooden bin yourself or you may pre-

fer to purchase a backyard composter. 

For more detailed information on how 

to set up your own backyard compost-

ing system, call the Colchester Waste 

Reduction Helpline at 902-895-4777. 

 

WHAT'S IN 

Vegetables, fruit and peelings, coffee 

grounds, filters, tea bags, baked goods, 

including bread, pasta, rice and other 

grains, waste paper towels, tissue, nap-

kins, egg shells, shredded paper (i.e. 

newspaper), leaves and grass clip-

pings, weeds, brush (break into small-

er pieces), plants, plant trimmings 

(non-diseased) 

COMPOSTING 
 

Plastic of any kind is NOT ACCEPTABLE 

in the green cart collection program. Bags get 

caught in machinery at the compost facilities 

and do not allow contents to be inspected for 

sharp or potentially hazardous items.  Bin 

liners made from paper or boxboard are ac-

ceptable in the green cart. 

CLEAN RECYCLABLES  
Please ensure that containers are empty and 

rinsed before placing them in your blue bag 

for collection.  When containers are not emp-

ty or clean, they can contaminate many other 

clean recyclables at our facility. The staff 

greatly appreciate your help in sending clean 

recyclables. 

Unsure where certain items go. The 

online link is a great resource to check 

things out!  

HOUSEHOLD BATTERIES - Do not go in the curbside recycling program.  

Please tape across the two terminals on the 9 volt square batteries, for safety.   Drop 

Off Locations are  located at the Town Office as well as Stewiacke Guardian.  

HELP KEEP OUR EMPLOY-

EES SAFE ï USE THE SAFE 

SHARPS PROGRAM 

 
Needles, syringes, and lancets should 

never be placed in your recycling or 

garbage bags. When this happens, it 

puts many people at risk of injury and 

disease.  

Every pharmacy has FREE Safe 

Sharps containers available. These 

can be picked up at any pharmacy and 

used at home for your sharps. Once 

filled, the containers can be returned 

to the pharmacy for FREE proper dis-

posal. Utilizing 

this program 

helps keep many 

people safe. We 

appreciate your 

attention and 

cooperation on 

this! 
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Community information  
STEWIACKE CULTURE SHOWCASE 
 

The Stewiacke Culture remains alive and well with a busy Summer of 

activities planned! Jeff, Jim and Theresa are hard at work arranging a 

number of events to take us all through the Summer season. The fina-

le will be two events during Town days including the variety show! 
 

The Showcase has been seeking local artists of any sort in an effort to 

give them an opportunity that wouldnôt otherwise have. Take a look 

at the list of events already held and you will see that many in the 

community are engaged!  
 

We are very excited about our next three events on May 26th, June 

10th and June 30th where we are partnering with local businesses, 

artists and causes! We are proud that events are benefiting such caus-

es as the STARS effort, The Shumilack Food bank, local churches 

and more.  
 

We are always looking for people to lead events so please reach out 

to Jeff gray at 902-956-4049 or Jim McMorran at 902-639-1630 to 

see how you can participate! 

 

SCS Celebrates Our Past Events 
 

OCTOBER 22nd, 2016 

Casey May, Phil Miles and various artistsðProceeds went  to the 

Stewiacke Area Refugee Settlement Group 
 

DECEMBER 10th, 2016 

A Magical Neighborly ChristmasðProceeds went to a local family 
 

JANUARY 20th, 2017 

The Written Word ~An Evening of Poetry- Proceeds went to the food 

bank 
 

FEBRUARY 25th, 2017 

Flesh & Blood ~ A Celebration of The Man in Black- Proceeds went 

to the food bank. 
 

MARCH 20th, 2017 

Singers & SongwritersðProceeds went to the food bank 
 

APRIL 15th, 2017 - Backpacking 101ðMeet Simon the Hiking Dog 

& His Buddy Sherpa Jeff 
 

May 26th, 2017 - 7:00PMð9:00PMSongs and StoriesðJD Clarke, 

Casey May, Jocelyn Parlee, Phil Miles and Jeff GrayðProceeds went 

to Diabetes Foundation of Canada  
 

June 10th, 2017 - Rhubarb Jam 7:30PMð9:00PMðAfter dinner jam 

session led by Nicole Mitchell with various artists. 
 

JUNE 30th, 2017 - Canada 150 Food Fest - Fri 2:00PM - 6:00PM ð

Stewiacke Foodland Stewiacke, NSðBig Line up of musical artists: 

Amy Grant, Shannon Rafuse, Theresa Rae, Jocelyn Parlee, Casey 

May and more. 
 

BAPTIST CHURCH  
 

INDOOR YARDSALE 

Spring Cleaning have some good "junk" but don't know 

what to do with it? The Stewiacke Baptist is having a yard 

sale on June 17th to raise money to send kids to camp and 

we would love to take it off your hands...Drop off will be 

on Friday the 16th of June at the Church. 

The yard sale will be held rain or shine. 
 

CANOE FOR KIDS 
Saturday June 24th, 2017 

9:00AM Registration Begins 

10:00AM Race Begins 

Start: Brenton Crossroads Bridge Finish: Stewiacke River 

Park 

Freewill donation BBQ at Stewiacke River Park 

Transportation will be provided. Children under the age of 

16 must be accompanied by an paddler 18 years or older 

$10 per paddler (canoe or kayak) - registration at the event 

All proceeds support sending kids to camp this summer! 

For more information contact Pastor Joseph Mitchell at 

stewiackebaptistpastor@gmail.com. 

LITTER CHECK POINT STOPS 
Colchester Waste Resource Management  in conjunction 

with the Colchester District RCMP  will be conducting Lit-

ter checkpoints during Canadian Environment Week (June 

5th to June 11th).  

The general public can expect to see members of the RCMP 

and the Colchester Waste Resource Management Team con-

ducting "Litter Checkpoints" at  multiple locations on June 

5th and June 7th.   The goal is to educate the public on lit-

tering and to ñKeep Colchester Clean".   Personnel will be 

handing out pamphlets  and car litter bags to the public.  
 

The locations will be:  

June 7th:  1:15PM in Stewiacke and 3:15PM in Brookfield. 

June 9th: 11:00AM in Bible Hill,  1:00PM in Great Village, 

and 3:00PM in Tatamagouche. 

Further information regarding this event can obtained by 

calling: 

Colchester Waste Resource Management, #(902)895-4777 

or the Colchester District RCMP #(902) 893-6820.  

STEWIACKE TOWN DAYS 
2017 marks the 150th of this great country. It is also the 

theme of Stewiacke Town Days. Join in the celebration by 

putting a float in our Annual Parade. Floats can be whimsi-

cal, souvenir, decorative or plain, it doesnôt matter. There 

are a number of trophies in various categories available.  

So please consider placing something in our parade to com-

memorate our countryôs 150th Birthday and help make it the 

best parade ever. You can contact me at: 902-639-1500 or 

by email: rstoddart@stewiacke.net 

mailto:stewiackebaptistpastor@gmail.com
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ROYAL CANADIAN  LEGION 
 

Dances are held the 2nd and 4th Sat-

urday monthly.  

For more information call 639-9979 
 

The Willow Bend Seniors Club 

¶ Weekly card parties every Tues-

day at 10:00AM. All are wel-

come.  

¶ Monthly Suppers 

¶ Picnic in July  

¶ Bus trips 

For more information contact Ralph 

639-2693 OR Betty 639-1518 
 

Rhubarb Breakfast June 10th - 

8:00AM - 10:00AM  

$8 per person 

Pancakes, eggs, sausages, baked 

beans, toast, coffee, tea, juice  

Stewiacke Garden Club's Annual 

Plant Sale is occurring during the 

same time 

Crib June 17th at 1:00pm ï last one 

until September 

Gordon Crowe is turning 90 this year. 

Please come and celebrate with him 

on Saturday, July 8th, 2017 at the 

United Church Hall in Stewiacke 

from 2:00PM to 4:00PM. Refresh-

ments and some wonderful fiddle mu-

sic will be provided. Please no gifts, 

your presence is what is desired.  

HEY STEWIACKE! IT'S TIME 

TO GET IN THE RING! 
 

The Renegade Wrestling Alliance 

comes to The Stewiacke Community 

Centre August 19th! Tickets available 

at Kasey's Barber Shop and Bluenose 

Mercantile 
 

Prepare yourself for an evening of top 

notch professional bouts including the 

Canadian debut of The Russian Bears, 

Renegade Wrestling Alliance's first 

ever 13 man Battle Royal and a heavy-

weight title bout as the American Pa-

triot vs Max Power  This powerhouse 

roster also features Honest Rod & The 

Highland Warrior along with other 

larger than life athletes. 
 

The heavy weight championship belt is 

on display at Kasey's & Bluenose Mer-

cantile. Stop in today and snap your 

selfie before one of these incredible 

talents takes it home. 

 

VIP: $15.00 (Includes early admission, 

meet nô greet, and bonus matches) 

Adult General Admission: $12.00 

Child (Under 12) General Admission: 

$10.00  

STARS  
 

Stewiacke Area Refugee Settlement 

Group would like to invite you to an 

Indoor Summer Picnic. 

 

Let us thank you for your support and 

tell you whatôs happening with our 

application for a refugee family. 

 

Stewiacke Baptist Church 

Saturday, June 3rd, 2017 

11:00AMï 1:00PM 

 

Free Will Offering 

WHAT½S HAPPENING IN TOWN  

NEW JUNIOR DAY CLINICS 
 

Introducing for the 2017 season, Fox Hollow 

Golf Club will be having full day junior (ages 6

-18) clinics every Thursday, during the summer 

months.  Our program follows the guidelines 

set out by the CN Future Links Golf Program, 

which is a joint initiative of Golf Canada, PGA 

of Canada and Canadaôs provincial golf associ-

ations. This partnership will allow us to have 

access to the best resources available in Cana-

da, to utilize in our instruction.  
 

Schedule of Clinics:  

June 29th   

July 6th, 13th, 20th, 27th 

August 3rd, 10th, 17th, 24th, 31st  

Each clinic will run from 8:00AM until 

5:00PM, lunch will be provided or kids may 

bring a lunch. 

 

Daily activities:   

8:00AM ï 10:00AM  Fitness and Health (ex. 

golf specific movement skills 

10:00AM ï 12:00PM Golf Skills and perfor-

mance (ex. putting, chipping, driving) 

12:00PM ï 1:00PM Lunch 

1:00PM ï 5:00PM    Playing and Competi-

tion (ex. stroke play, scrambles, other course 

play) 

Throughout each day we will be following the 

Core Modules set out by the Future Links pro-

gram, which also stress the importance of the 

knowledge of the game, mind matters, values, 

and parenting.  

 

Price: $30.00 per day/child, this also includes 

a lunch provided by our friendly restaurant 

staff. 

 

For more information please contact Jason 

Cook at (902)292-9316 or e-mail cookja-

son77@gmail.com 

For more information on the Future Links Pro-

gram please visit www.future-links.org  

MILESTONES 
 

Wishing Frances Frame a Happy 90th Birthday 

which occurred on May 11th., 2017. 
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Councillor page  
BUSINESS & TOURISM  

COMMITTEE 
 

Spring has sprung and with that a new ener-

gy. Lots of things happening with the B & T 

Committee. Under the leadership of Council-

lor Commo many of us helped with the Salt-

scapes booth. A great event indeed and won-

derful exposure for our Town.  
 

We are putting the finishing touches on our 

radio advertising campaign. Listen to Mix 

96.5 weekday mornings starting the end of 

May. You will hear ads promoting Stew-

iacke and our sponsoring partners ï Masto-

don Ridge, Fox Hollow Golf Course, Wind-

ing River Homes, Foodland and Mastodon 

Ridge.  
 

The Culture Showcase continues to produce 

quality events and have plans for more this 

summer. Congratulations to B&T members 

Jeff Gray, Jim McMorran and their corporate 

sponsors for their work and commitment to 

creating The Showcase.   
 

We are trying to establish Communities in 

Bloom Committee and please take note of 

the article by Marla Taylor. This is more than 

just flowers but rather a way to make our 

Town ñflourishò.  
 

A great way to promote your business is the 

upcoming Stewiacke & Area Town Days 

Aug 4-6. Sponsorship opportunities are avail-

able along with running an event and having 

a float in the parade.  
 

Our Networking Breakfast will be held 

June 1st, 8:00AM at the Stewiacke Legion. 

RSVP to the undersigned. This is a great 

way to meet local business neighbours.  
 

Respectfully submitted, 

Susan Creelman, Deputy Mayor and Chair 

Business & Tourism Committee 

screelman@stewiacke.net 

A WORD FROM COUNCILLOR 

ROSEANNE CHAPMAN 
 

This winter and spring I have attended meetings of 

the Colchester East Hants Library Board, Regional 

Emergency Measures Advisory Committee,  Budg-

et Meetings (thanks to our Town Staff for leading us 

through this exercise!), Regional Union of Nova 

Scotia Municipalities meeting, Stewiacke Fire De-

partment meeting, an Engage NS workshop held in 

Antigonish, had a shift at the Stewiacke Town booth 

at the Saltscapes Expo, participated in the Exit 11 

Clean-Up, attended Town Days meetings and of 

course monthly Committee of the Whole and Town 

Council meetings. 
 

So many things to be excited about in our great little 

town!!  Fantastic upgrades happening in Dennis 

Park and Town Days (ñHappy Birthday Canadaò), 

not to mention the infrastructure and paving project 

on Joffre and resurfacing Lewis, Pleasant Hill and 

George Street Extension! 
 

Now that I have retired, I am volunteering my time 

to do CAREER SERVICES sessions for residents 

of Stewiacke and Area.  I will be posting the dates 

and times weekly on the door of the Town Hall and 

on my Facebook page.  You can email me or call for 

an appointment ï if anyone is unable to make it for 

one of the days/times posted, I can meet when you 

have availability.     This is open to everyone and I 

am hoping for a good uptake.   Up to this point the 

residents have had to travel to Elmsdale or Truro for 

this service.  If you need a resume and cover letter I 

can help you put one together.  To help you prepare 

I will also do mock interviews!  All meetings will be 

strictly confidential. 
 

If you are on Facebook, please join my page ï I put 

event notices, meeting notices, jobs etc. up regularly.  

In the Facebook search box, just type in Stewiacke 

Councillor Roseanne Chapman and my page will 

come up.  Join the page so you will be notified when 

I put something new up. 

Contact Roseanne Chapman at (902) 639-9009,  

rchapman@stewiacke.net or Facebook Stewiacke 

Town Councillor Roseanne Chapman. 

 

ñIf I donôt know the answer, I will find out!ò 

IS IT SAFE TO SAY SPRING IS 

HERE?  
 

Letôs hope so over the upcoming weeks with 

some warmer weather.  
 

On April 29th, we had a very successful Litter 

cleanup day at our Exit 11. We have joined 

the Department of Highways Adopt an exit 

Program. We collect the litter and they pro-

vided the vests, gloves and they also took 

away the collected litter. We had 92 bags and 

15 miscellaneous items of which one was a 

needle which had been thrown in the ditch. 

We had approximately 25 volunteers out for 

the event; that was great and made our job 

much easier and quicker. Special thanks go 

out to the following businesses; Tim Hortons 

for the coffee, Stewiacke Fire Department for 

the First Aid Assistance and disposal of the 

needle, Foodland for the water and KFC for 

the chicken dinner.  
 

To promote Stewiacke, we had a booth at the 

Saltscapes Expo again this year. We had a 

Gift basket with local goodies donated by the 

businesses and the winner was Deb Churchill 

from Amherst. We had  fortune cookies as a 

giveaway and the message was: STEW-

IACKE, come for a visit, stay for a lifetime. 

They were a huge hit with everyone. We had 

lots of inquiries regarding Stewiacke, the golf 

course, the seniors complex on KelRy, and a 

couple inquiries regarding construction of the 

new homes in the town. We promoted the 

upcoming Rhubarb Festival and many people 

expressed an interest in coming to the event. 

This Expo is a great way to promote our town 

as there was between 35 and 40,000 people 

through Exhibition Park for the event.  

 

Again if you have any particular issue or 

would like to chat over coffee, please do not 

hesitate to contact me at: mcom-

mo@stewiacke.net or 902-805-9104 

BYLAW AND POLICY  

COMMITTEE 
 

Since the Committee started in November we have completed a review and recommended 

changes to the Dog Bylaw which Council has approved. We will be recommending changes 

to Meetings and Procedures Bylaw this spring. As we wait for Council approval we are start-

ing to create 2 new policies ï Committee Appointments and Volunteer Recognition.  

 
Susan Creelman, Deputy Mayor                                                                                                             

Chair Bylaw & Policy 
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COMMUNITIES IN BLOOM 
 

Communities in Bloom program is not about planting 

flowers but about making our town a better place to 

live with pride.  Communities in bloom is a program 

which brings town leaders and mentors and worker 

bees together to increase the quality of life for the citi-

zens of Stewiacke.   

 

This organization increases civic pride by bringing 

members of our town such as  schools, business, 

churches and associations together to promote positive 

changes and growth with projects such as enhancing 

play grounds, parks and green spaces.  It 

means environmental stewardship thru enhancements 

of green spaces by planting trees, or addressing ways to 

control littering.  There will be economic benefits thru 

property values, increased visitor traffic to picnic parks 

and trails.   

 

We need someone who is interested in being the com-

mittee chair so we can move forward on this very posi-

tive initiative. 

 

For more information please contact Marla Taylor 902-

639-1380 or info@thenelsonhousebb.com  

DENNIS PARK 
 

The warmer weather is finally here, and with summer 

right around the corner, it's time to get out and start 

enjoying the outdoors! 

As many of you are aware, I am part of the committee 

for the revamping of the Dennis Park! Over the past 

few months we've met several times, had public meet-

ings and have come up with a plan we think everyone 

will benefit from. 

We are now asking for your help; as a community to 

come together and help out with this project. As of 

now; we have a GoFundMe account set up, along with 

TNT Recycling has an account set up under Dennis 

Park that you can donate your returns to, along with a 

pie fundraiser in conjunction with the rhubarb festival 

(pre-order by calling the office @ 902-639-2231 or 

online at www.stewiacke.net) 

Stay tuned for more; we have a paint night in the 

works, along with some other great fundraising ideas! 

If you can help in anyway, please reach out to me. 

Have a safe & enjoyable summer!  

Councillor Rogers-Laing / rrogers-

laing@stewiacke.net / 902-440-4833 

Facebook Group: Rebecca - Stewiacke Town Council-

lor  

Community information  
RCMP REPORT 
 

In efforts to maintain contact and keep the Town of Stewiacke aware 

of RCMP activities in the District, we will be submitting regular up-

dates to this newsletter.    
 

As you know, Colchester District RCMP provides policing service to 

all of Colchester County, excluding the Town of Truro and Millbrook 

which has a separate policing agreement.  There are three detachments 

within the District - Bible Hill, Tatamagouche and Stewiacke - with 

the main office being in Bible Hill.  There are 35 officers and 7 public 

servants providing a variety of policing services to the County - Gen-

eral Duty officers, General Investigation Section, Street Crime Unit, 

School Resource Officer and Court Liaison.  Two of these positions 

are funded by the Town of Stewiacke.  Also not included in this num-

ber of officers are the 8 member Traffic Services Section, although 

they work closely members of Colchester District.  
 

Colchester District is large geographically speaking and is one of the 

busiest Districts in the Province.  In the Fiscal year 2016/2017 (April 

01 to March 31), the District responded to a total of 11088 occurrenc-

es.  During that time frame, there were 1754 occurrences reported in 

the area covered by officers assigned to the Stewiacke Detachment.  

Within the Town of Stewiacke, there were 331 occurrences generated.     
 

Road Safety is one of the priorities for the District and there are a num-

ber of initiatives underway to make our roads safer.  Despite all of the 

publicity, etc. about drinking and driving, people are still taking the 

chance with their and other peopleôs lives.  Last year, the District laid 

charges against 84 people for impaired driving.  We receive calls al-

most on a daily basis from the public who observe people they suspect 

of driving while impaired - whenever possible, these vehicles are inter-

cepted.  In our continuing efforts to make the roads safer, officers is-

sued 1211 Summary Offence Tickets for a wide variety of infractions.   

Motor vehicle collisions occupy a significant amount of our time, with 

officers responding to 723 collisions of varying degrees of severity.  

Unfortunately six of these collisions resulted in loss of life.  
 

Crime reduction is another of our priorities and important for our com-

munities. To this end, our officers are regularly checking on individu-

als who have received Conditional Sentence Orders (house arrest) to 

ensure that they are respecting their curfews and conditions - 153 such 

checks were conducted in the last fiscal year.  We are also assessing 

information from our crime analyst to ensure that our patrols are more 

effective.   
 

Community safety and involvement plays a main role in our daily ac-

tivities.   Regularly our officers are involved in the various schools 

through our School Resource Officers.  Other officers are involved in 

making presentations to various service groups and organizations on a 

wide variety of subjects.   
 

This is but a snapshot of the RCMPôs involvement in Stewiacke and 

throughout Colchester District.  Unfortunately we cannot be every-

where and respond to calls for service on a priority basis.  Should you 

have any questions, please contact the Stewiacke Detachment at 902-

639-2366 or the Bible Hill Detachment at 902-893-6820.   
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Mayors Report  
Dear Friends:  

  

I recently attended the Truro & Colchester Chamber of Commerce Mayorsô Breakfast. Each year, the Chamber and the CIBC 

host a breakfast for the business community and the general public, at which the mayors of Stewiacke, Truro and Colchester 

County, as well as the Chief of Millbrook, give our own versions of the ñState of the Unionò address. I was very proud to share 

some of the Stewiacke activities with those gathered, and now Iôm even prouder to share them with you. I hope you feel the 

same.  
 

I hear quite often that our tax rates are too high so I wanted to put them in perspective. For the third consecutive year the Town 

of Stewiacke has held their tax rates at $1.665 for residential properties, placing us in the middle of the 26 towns in the prov-

ince. Despite the fact that we have little commercial property, our rate of $3.46 makes us the 6th lowest rate for the 26 towns. In 

terms of the Uniform Assessment, the total of the taxable property assessment, plus the value of grants received for special tax 

arrangements, Colchester County has an average 4.3% increase over the last 13 years, Truro has experienced a 2.86% growth, 

while Stewiacke boasts a 5.56% increase over the same time span. Stewiacke had the most growth during that time except for 

only two years, and we remain on a continual growth curve year after year.  
 

Speaking of growth, six to eight new homes are built most years and this year we have a new four-unit Mature/Seniorôs building 

under construction on KelRy Drive, and Stewiackeôs first affordable housing project will soon be started that will offer four 

families stable housing. There has also been a private resident building permit issued. At the time of this writing, we are waiting 

to hear from Bell Canada as to when they plan to start their data storage centre on Kitchener Street. Once established, that will 

have a huge impact on our corporate tax base.  
 

Weôre pleased to welcome several new businesses over the past year, such as a new Laundromat, Suds Up Pup dog groomer, 

Bluenose Mercantile with a vape shop and Kaseyôs Barbershop, and of course, Coldstream Clear. Mastodon Ridge has under-

gone a facelift and will offer a small weeklong market along with the return of the Sunday Farmerôs Market from May to Octo-

ber. The Winding River Art Gallery is back this year in their second-floor location, thanks to low rental fees from Bill Hay, 

owner of Mastodon Ridge.  
 

So whatôs next? While the total upgrade to Joffre Street is not very sexy to discuss, it is no less important. Construction will 

begin soon, wrapping up by the end of summer. We are replacing the entire water and wastewater piping and storm drains be-

fore the black top will go down. It will create a mess for a while, but will be well worth the inconvenience. We received 75% of 

the $1.1 million price tag. That leaves Riverside Avenue, a portion of Lewis Street, and Pleasant Hill to completely redo. We are 

resurfacing the last two this year, as their condition is just too bad to leave for a couple of more years. Once those three streets 

are completed, most of our water and much of our wastewater infrastructure will have been replaced over the last 17, or so, 

years.  
 

Council has decided to do a $215,000.00 upgrade to the playground in Dennis Park by this summerôs end. The plans include 

traditional pieces, such as a slide and swings, but will also have some natural play pieces, like log jams and a rope course. The 

centerpiece will be a replica of part of the Katie Belle that is sure to spark young imaginations as it is climbed on and over. The 

Town has applied for various grants to offset some of the cost but we donôt have the final results yet on what we will actually 

receive. The playground committee is planning many fundraising opportunities to help support this major project. Dennis Park 

is at the centre of our community, so we hope we can count on your support to make its enhancement a true community effort 

that everyone can appreciate and enjoy. Council is also looking into what is needed to improve the rest of the park. The goal is 

to create an outdoor destination for families and visitors alike that may even lead to new businesses wanting to set up shop in 

our downtown core.  
 

Council also made a commitment to move forward with plans for a new civic building in the next fiscal year. A committee will 

be formed to finalize the plans. We are hiring a person to run a capital fundraising campaign to help defray the costs and to, 

again, create community spirit as we come together around this important project that is truly for every resident. Council has 

ñrun the numbersò and feels that we can afford the new building and, as things currently stand, not raise taxes as a result. Alt-

hough unforeseen things often do happen with any construction job, the town coffers have enough to cover most scenarios. We 

are confident that this is a good investment for our resources. Research says that for every dollar spent on libraries you can ex-

pect $5 in return. Please read the study found at: http://martinprosperity.org/content/so-much-more-the-economic-impact-of-the-

toronto-public-library-on-the-city-of-toronto/.  It will also be posted on our website at Stewiacke.net.  

 

To put it simply, these are very exciting times in here in Stewiacke. In just a couple of years, the downtown core will be trans-

formed, helping to make our town a place where folks will ñCome for a visit and stay for a lifetimeò. See you at the park! 
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COLCHESTER EAST HANTS PUBLIC  LIBRARY - 

STEWIACKE BRANCH  
 

There will be a drop-in  craft on June 10th from 1:00pm-2:00pm to 

celebrate the Rhubarb Festival. We will also be announcing the win-

ner of the Ravenous for Rhubarb writing contest and reading the win-

ning story. 
 

Regular programming for 2017. 

Book Buddies Saturday, 1:30pm - 2:30pm. June 3rd and June 17th. 

Lego at the Library runs every second Saturday, from 2:30pm - 

3:00pm on June 3rd and 17th. 

June 17th will be the last session until the fall for Book Buddies and 

Lego. 
 

Picture Book Junction (PBJ) 

Thursday mornings, 10:30am-11:30am, for 3-5 year olds. June 15th 

will be the last session until the fall. 
 

Book Babies 

Felt boards, stories, songs, and playtime for ages 0-2 and a caregiver. 

Friday mornings, 10:30am-11:30am. June 16th will be the last ses-

sion until the fall. 
 

 

SUMMER PROGRAMS 

Parents, do you have a problem getting your children to read during 

the summer? Sign up for our Summer Reading Program. Kids can 

win prizes and enjoy some fun activities. Our Launch day is on June 

29th.Come in anytime during the day to register and have some fun. 
 

Every Tuesday from July 4th to August 1st from 2:30pm-3:30pm 

there will be a program for ages  3-5. 

Every Friday from July 7th to August 4th from 10:30am-11:30am 

there will be a program for ages 6-10. 

On Thursday July 6th & 20th and August 3rd at 3:30 pm there will be 

a program for ages 9-13. 
 

We will have a colouring contest for ages 3-5 years. Colouring pages 

will be available at the Library and must be submitted by July 29th. 
 

We will have a Lego contest for ages 6-8 years and 9-12 years with 

the theme being "Canada". Entries must be submitted by July 29th. 
 

For teens ages 13-18 we are having a contest to create a comic strip 

depicting Canadian stereotypes. Entries should be submitted by July 

29th. 
 

July 11th at 1:30pm we welcome everyone of all ages to come to be 

entertained by a storyteller at the library. 
 

The Stewiacke Book Club will meet on July 29th at 2:00pm. 
 

Our Summer Reading  Wind-up Party will be held on Wednesday 

August 23rd at Dennis Park from 10:00am-11:30am. Everyone is 

welcome. Come and enjoy some activities and treats. 
 

Check out our website during the summer for news about other pro-

grams taking place. 
 

Newcomers are always welcome to all of the library's programs. For 

more information please call 639-2481 or visit our website 

www.lovemylibrary.ca 

 

The Importance of 

Reading. Reading is es-

sential for a child's suc-

cess. ... Learning to 

read is a sequential 

process; each new skill 

builds on the mastery of 

previously learned 

skills.  

In dictionaries the word 

ñlibraryò has been de-

fined as ña building or 

room containing a collec-

tion of booksò. ... 

A library plays a 

very important role in 

promoting the progress of 

knowledge. There are 

many people who love 

reading. But they can't af-

ford to buy books because 

the prices of books are 

very high. 

http://www.lovemylibrary.ca
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recreation  
June is just around the corner and with that comes hot temperatures, no school and vacations! Are you looking for something 

special to do during the summer months? Check out our Summer Day Camp Brochure, there is something for everyone! Over 

the summer we are going to be providing youth ages 5-12 years the opportunity to join in on our registered day camps Mon-

day-Thursdays. On Fridays we will also be offering free drop in activities for youth.  Pop into the Stewiacke Town Office 

Monday-Friday 8:30AM-4:30PM. There will be evening registration on June 5th and June 7th from 6:00PM-8:00PM at the 

Town Office. Please find our attached brochure for more info on our camp and summer opportunities. 
 

As summer starts we are wrapping up our programs that take place throughout the colder months. I just wanted to say thanks 

for all the interest in our Yoga for Mobility Program, Bootcamp, After School Program, Senior Fitness, Karate etc., as well as 

thank you to the individuals and organizations that offer these great programs to our citizens. All of these great programs will 

start up in September/October. 
 

Over the summer months, things will be changing in Dennis Park. Council approved our Dennis Park Playground project for 

this year, so keep your eyes peeled for new development and great future opportunities for play! Attached is our Park design. 

 

A few things coming up throughout the summer to keep your eyes open for is Bike Week June 3rd ï11th and WRC will be 

doing a few Bike Rodeos for our students May 29th we will have a rodeo for grades 3-6 and June 7th will be P-2. We will also 

be offering Bootcamp, Sports and Trips for youth. The Town of Stewiacke is also purchasing a Mobile Skate Park for our 

youth to utilize throughout the summer, and outdoor fitness equipment! These are both great opportunities to service all ages 

in the Town all in one great space, Dennis Park! Our Ravenous for Rhubarb Festival is quickly approaching June 9th ï11th. 

Remember to purchase a Rhubarb Pie from the festival, all purchased pies will go towards funding the playground project J 

Before you know it, the Town Day Festival will be here. It falls on August 4th-6th for 2017. Keep your eye out for the sched-

ule of events! The theme this year is Happy Birthday CanadaJ. If you have any questions, concerns or comments donôt hesi-

tate to contact Erin Dorn the Recreation & Physical Activity Director for the town 902-639-2111. 
 


